



ANGLAIS

SÉRIES : (SVT, SES, SMP)

JUILLET 2022

MILWAUKEE

Consignes :

1. L'usage de la calculatrice programmable est formellement interdit.
2. Tout gadget électronique (Tél., tablette, iPad, montre intelligente) est formellement interdit dans la salle d'examen.
3. Le silence est obligatoire dans la salle, il crée de meilleures conditions de travail.

Durée de l'épreuve : 2 heures**Traveling**

Millions of people all over the world like traveling. They travel to see other countries and continents, modern cities and ruins of ancient towers, they travel to enjoy picturesque places or to learn about other cultures. It's always interesting to discover new things and different ways of life, to meet different people, to try different food, to listen to different music. People who live in the countryside often like to go to a big city in order to visit museums and art galleries, things they don't have at their hometown. They like to buy in elegant shops and to dine at exotic restaurants. People from the city often like a quiet holiday by the sea or on the mountains where they can sunbathe or walk. Many tourists love taking photographs of everything that interest them, the sights of a city, of churches and castles, views of mountains, lakes, valleys, plains, waterfalls, forests, different kinds of trees, flowers and plants, animals and birds.

People travel by train, by plane, by ship or boat and by car. All means of travel have their advantages and disadvantages. And people choose one according to their plans and preferences. The fastest way of traveling is traveling by plane, but the most comfortable is traveling by ship and the cheapest is traveling on foot.

If we like traveling, we see and learn lots of things that we can never see or learn at home, though we may read about them in books and newspapers and see pictures of them on TV. The best way to study geography is to travel and the way to get to know and understand the people is to meet them in their homes.

*From: www.English.learner.com***I. Competence Interprétative (30 pts.)****A- Read the text carefully then answer the questions about it (20 pts.)**

1. How do inhabitants in urban places enjoy their holiday?
2. Find in the text three reasons why people travel?
3. Which is the most comfortable means of transport?
4. What is the best way to study geography?
5. Name two common activities that people do during traveling.

B-Summarize the text in five complete sentences (10 pts.)**II. Compétence Linguistique (30 pts.)****A. Pick out the best answer among the possibilities below. (10 pts.)**

1. Don't take that money from the table. It's _____.
a) mine b) my c) me.
2. I _____ water the plants. It has rained this morning.
a) should b) don't have to c) might
3. They have been learning English and Spanish _____ 2 years.
a) ago b) for c) since
4. He went to bed _____ he had brushed his teeth.
a) hence b) after c) while
5. Ben looks tired. He _____ hard all day long.
a) is working b) had been working c) has been working

B. Complete with the correct comparative or superlative form of the word in (...) (10 pts.)

1. My portion of land was one thousand square meters. Bob's portion was one thousand square meters as well. My portion was _____ (large) than Bob's.
2. Our office has two conference rooms. The one on the right is comfortable. The one on the left is uncomfortable. The conference room on the right is _____ (comfortable) than the one on the left.
3. I live on the 10th floor, my friend Julia lives on the 16th floor, and Benny lives on the 20th floor. Benny's apartment is _____ (high) of all three.
4. My lease is for three years. Albert's lease is for one year. His lease is _____ (short) than mine.

5. I pay \$ 1,200.00 for my apartment in New York. Steve pays \$ 1,000.00 for his condo in New Jersey. Steve's apartment is _____ (expensive).

C- Complete the following sentences by using the gerund or the infinitive of the verbs in (...)(10 pts.)

1. The boss is tired of (listen) _____ to complaints all day.
2. Many candidates aren't used to (take) _____ exams regularly.
3. Most of the candidates were prepared (answer) _____ the questions properly.
4. That fellow is too undependable (trust) _____ him totally.
5. You must not plan on (hear) _____ from them before August.

III. Compétence pragmatique et Interpersonnelle (20 pts.)
--

Problem-solving situation

On the beach, one beautiful summer morning, a family was having fun by the sea. Suddenly, a thunderstorm hit the beach and lightning struck the seashore. After 10 minutes of darkness, the family was once again reunited. Unfortunately, the youngest child was not noticed. The distraught mother quickly rushed to the sea to try to find her son. After 10 minutes of swimming, the mother finally noticed the boy's lifeless body. Do you think this was a case of parental neglect? Explain your point of view with details.

Write a short paragraph to justify your point of view.

IV. Compétence discursive et argumentative (20 pts.)

Choose one of the two topics below then write a twelve –line paragraph about it.

1. More and more Haitian professionals are leaving the country in a challenging quest of better opportunities either in Brazil, USA, Canada or Chile. If you were one of the government's stakeholders, what measures would you suggest to be taken to reduce that trend? Justify your answer.
2. Teaching a man to fish is better than giving him a fish. How can you explain this assertion? Come up with strong arguments.

END OF EXAMINATION ...